# Letters to Santa

Dear Santa,

How are you? My name is Genna. I'm four and a half years old. I've been trying my best to be a good girl. For Christmas I would like a pink G-T snow rider, a barbie doll house and a toy car. I think my little sister Whitney would like her very own doll to play with and a Sesame Street See n' Say. She's being a good girl too! Hope you have a safe trip. I will leave some milk and cookies for you.

Love, Genna

Dear Santa,

Thanks for last year's presents. I've been good all year. For Christmas I would like L'il Miss Magic Jewels, Singing Ariel, Priscilla Prom, Magic Copier and a Farm Play Set.

My sister Madison would like a Busy Little Doll House, Spin Around Train, Wash Around Clock and Peek-a-boo Zoo. We will leave you some shortbread and a glass of plain milk.

Love, Whitney Wood
Age 5
and Madison Wood
Age 1

Dear Santa Claus,

This year for Christmas I would like a train, some Play-Do and a Baby Alive Doll. Could you bring Mommy flowers and Dada a bigger shovel and a rake to rake the leaves. I will have milk and cookies out for you. Are you going to spill your milk again like last year?

Love, Carman Hermes
Age 4
Terrace Bay

Dear Santa,

This year I have been very good. For Christmas I would like Jumpin Monkeys and Race Set and a Nintendo game. My big sister Stéphanie would like the Super Sticker Set and Cupcakes Bonnie Bride. We will leave some carrot sticks and apples and milk. Thank you!

From David and Stéphanie Blanchard Age 5 and 7

Dear Santa,

How are you and Mrs. Claus? I am fine. I bet your elves are really busy making all those toys! I've been a very good boy all year long and would like some toys. They are a telephone, a tent castle, Batman cave and action figures, a G.I. Joe, some walkie talkies and a hockey game.

I've also got two new baby sisters this year and I have been a good helper for my Mom. Could you please bring them a Talking Mirror for their cribs, some soft dolls and some stacking blocks.

I will leave you some cookies and milk for your snack.

Love, Darryl Scott

#### 

Our sincere thanks to our family for the dinner and beautiful gifts we received and for our party on our 50th Wedding Anniversary. To our friends for the beautiful gifts, flowers, phonecalls and cards. It was a very "Happy Anniversary".

Cecile & Wayne Wilson

Signal of the state of the stat

#### NOTICE TO CREDITORS AND OTHERS

All claims against the Estate of Bernice Kathleen Jacomb late of the Township of Schreiber in the District of Thunder Bay, who died on or about the 22nd day of October, 1992, must be filed with the undersigned on or before the 31st day of December, 1992, after which date the undersigned will distribute the assets of the estate having regard only to the claims then filed. Dated at Thunder Bay, Ontario this 26th day of November, 1992.

MURRAY & COURTIS
Barristers and Solicitors
#410-101 N. Syndicate Avenue
Thunder Bay, Ontario
P7C 3V4

## Community briefs compiled by Darren MacDonald

#### **MNR** convictions

Five hunters have been convicted on eight charges relating to illegal hunting populations of Canada geese—currently under stress—snow geese and other birds.

The five were charged following a joint operation by the Ministry of Natural Resources (MNR) and the Canadian Wildlife Service (CWS) who investigated illegal activities at four commercial hunting camps in northern Ontario. In all, the operation led to 116 charges against 27 hunters.

In total there were 30 charges of taking over the daily limit of geese; 35 charges of continuing to hunt after taking the daily limit; three charges of hunting without a licence; 15 charges related to hunting protected birds; 10 charges related to hunting from a boat or having a loaded firearm in a boat; one charge of careless hunting; two charges of wasting flesh of wildlife; 20 charges relating to transporting migratory birds improperly.

The convicted hunters pleaded guilty in Provincial court in Fort Frances and Timmins of two charges of taking over the limit; four charges of transporting migratory birds without a fully feathered wing; one charge of transporting a container of migratory birds

not clearly marked; and one charge of having a loaded firearm in a boat. They were fined a total of \$1,500 and forfeited two firearms.

Court cases are still pending against 22 hunters on 108 charges in Provincial Court in Fort Frances and Timmins. Eighteen of the 27 hunters charged are from the United States, eight are from southern Ontario and one is from northwestern Ontario.

Preliminary investigations by MNR and CWS led to an undercover operation in which officers of the two agencies posed as hunters at four commercial hunt camps along the James Bay coast this year to collect information.

Three operations were undertaken at airports in Fort Frances and Timmins this month to check hunters returning home. All hunters were charged as a result of these checks. In addition, 23 firearms, 162 geese and 17 ducks were seized.

This year the agencies have implemented changes to hunting in 18 northern Wildlife Management Units (WMUs).

The changes affect both giant Canada geese and Canada geese from southern James Bay because it is difficult to distinguish between them.

### Community

•Alcoholics Anonymous meets each Mon. and Thurs. at 8 pm at the Community Church in Terrace Bay. Schreiber meeting are Tues., 8:30 pm in the Anglican Church Basement, Wed., 8 pm, and Sun., 11 am at the Schreiber Rec Centre.

•The Catholic Women's League meets every second Monday of the month in the basement of St. Martin Church at 8 pm.

•The Chimo Club holds its regular meeting every third Friday of the month.

•The Disability Action Group meets the third Thursday of each month at 1:30 pm at Birchwood.

•The Legion Ladies Auxiliary, Branch 223, holds its general meeting on the last Monday of each month at the Legion in Terrace Bay at 8 pm.

•Schreiber Beavers and Cubs meet Thursdays at Holy Angels School from 6:30 to 7:30 pm.



# Letters to Santa

Hey kids! Get into the Christmas spirit and send in your letters to Santa. Each letter will be featured weekly until Christmas.

Don't forget to include your name and age on the letter! All letters must be received by Dec. 18 to be printed.

Send letters to address below:

TERRACE BAY - SCHREIBER NEWS

P.O. Box 579
Terrace Bay, Ontario
POT 2W0